

## NCER Board Reorganizes February 10, 2006

## **NEWS**

The North Carolina's Eastern Region board met Thursday night in Kinston to elect a slate of new officers. The new board Chairman is Calvin Anderson of Whitakers. Also elected were the following:

- George Graham, Vice Chairman
- Leigh McNairy, Secretary
- Frank Emory, Assistant Secretary
- Jack Best, Treasurer
- Denny Garner, Assistant Treasurer

The new board met for several hours dealing with organizational issues and orienting new board members to the Region's programs. Also during the meeting, Tom Greenwood, Executive Director of North Carolina's Eastern Region, and the board reached an agreement to end Greenwood's contract.

"With the new board now in place and the visioning study well underway, I felt it was a good time to give the Eastern Region a fresh start. I have enjoyed my years serving the Region and look forward to spending more time with my family. I wish the Region and new board the very best," Greenwood said.

Greenwood served as Executive Director for the Region for almost eleven years.

"Tom served the Eastern Region extremely well. He has agreed to be accessible to the region during this transition period, and I'm sure we'll be calling on him," Chairman Anderson said.

Sylvia Nesbit will serve as Acting Executive Director during the search for a new director. She is currently the Chief Financial Officer and has worked for the region since January 1994.

Please contact Calvin Anderson with any questions at 800-474-8499 or info@nceast.org.

www.nceast.org